

OPEN LETTER TO KAT CAMMACK CONCERNING MANAL FAKHOURY

May 9, 2021

Dear Ms. Cammack,

I have yet to receive one response to any of my open letters to you. Yesterday, I went to worship at Norman's Three Cross Church. I learned that you are spreading rumors that I am a spying for the Democratic Party and that I support the political ambitions and plans of a woman called Manal Fakhoury.

To avoid any confusion and remove any doubt, I never heard the name "Manal Fakhoury" before yesterday and never conduct any research on a woman named "Manal Fakhoury" until I heard that your agents are saying that I endorsed "Manal Fakhoury" in her race to be Mayor of Ocala in 2019.

First, I did not announce I would run against you until 2002 after the Yoho-AOC fiasco. Before then I had never been interested in running of public office. Second, it was only after hearing about your rumors that I read a report by Carlos E. Median a reporter for the Ocala Star Banner¹ that "Dr. Fakhoury is a woman, who along with her husband, believes in Sharia law. Who went to a Ramadan solidarity rally with the Gitmo (Guantanamo Bay) prisoners, one of which was the architect of the attack on the U.S.S. Cole."

I respectfully ask that you at once issue a statement disassociating yourself and your campaign from this "Manal Fakhoury" lie that is being use against me. If you have any questions call me.

Please govern yourself accordingly.

Sincerely,

Manuel P. Asensio

Candidate for Congress in Florida's 3rd Congressional District

https://www.ocala.com/story/news/local/2019/03/06/ocala-city-council-considers-peace/531937<mark>35007</mark>/